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December 1, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a motion and report related to King County’s financial support of the King County Fair operated by the City of Enumclaw as required by Ordinance 18110, Section 35, Proviso P2. The King County Council’s approval of permanent County financial support, in the amount of at least $25,000 each year, will benefit the public by ensuring the longevity of this historic event and a consistent experience for all participants and visitors.

The Fair has been operated by the City since 2007 when the fairground facilities were transferred from the County to the City. Ownership of the Fair was then assumed by the City in 2009 with varying levels of financial support from the County with the intention of reducing the long-term general fund subsidy. This legislation will ensure a consistent subsidy to the City to provide operation of the Fair to County residents.
Report highlights include:
· A historical summary of King County’s financial support for the Fair from 2000 through 2015, including the actions resulting from Ordinance 15634 and Ordinance 16369.
· A summary of the current management of the King County Fair by the City of Enumclaw and the plans for the management of the King County Fair during the remainder of the biennium.
· Identification of revenues that would provide ongoing financial support for the King County Fair in the amount of at least $25,000 each year.

· A plan for how County activities and programs could be represented at the King County Fair.
This legislation responds to the goals of the King County Strategic Plan to support the optimal growth and development of children and youth by promoting activities and 4-H opportunities for youth participation at the Fair. This legislation also furthers the County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative by supporting the accessibility of the Fair which draws visitors and youth participation from low to moderate-income communities.
It is estimated that this report required 20 staff hours to produce, costing $1,900.
Thank you for your review of this report.
If you have any questions about this report, please contact Jessica Emerson, Section Manager in the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4563.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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